Tri County UCC Meeting minutes for 1-11-23
Attendees:
Andy Beutler, FMTC
Jackie Jerman, FMTC
Bill Hale, IDOPL
Tim Hinson, HWY DIST 1
Jim Ashley, PCR&B
Carey Allison, PCR&B
Kiel Malone, WVHD
Jerod Odoms, WCR&B
Jerry Campbell, City of Fruitland
Wendy Adamsen, HWY Dist 1

Andy: 	Time to elect new officers, After some discussion, Andy proposed delaying changing of officers for 1 year to try and get more utilities in volved. All current officers agreed to stay, this was passed. 
Discussion on how to get more utilities involved in the meetings.  Brought up the issues with locating companies not locating correctly and/or on time.  
Jerry:	City of Fruitland, Bray Subdivision broke ground and will be starting this spring in to summer. Proposed sub on E1STlot sub.  Rivers edge 2 & 3 has not completed the roads, or filed for final platt on these subdivision. City Made them barricade the roads from Allen Ave on 21st.

Bill: 	IDOPL looking for 3 new board members.
Tim: 	Working on winter maintenance.
Jim:	Development and end of Cassia, 35 homes. Working on finishig the platt soon. Working on Winter Maintenance, construction started on Sand Hollow Grant.
Kiel:	Winter Mainenance and lining up projects for Summer.
Andy: 	Feeds to Montessa & Piper Glen Subs in Payette. Trying to get lines out with Idaho Power and the City of Payette for permits. FMTC working on possibly adding a trunk fiber throught Washoe to our Hut in Payette. Also, hopefully picking up residents on the way.
Next meeting, April 5th in Weiser at Idaho Pizza.
	

